WPNA Meeting Minutes 11/11/17
Welcome - Call to order at 10:08. Meghan Dougherty welcomed first time attendees, and acknowledged newsletter sponsors and deliverers.
Citizen Communications

· Judi Rockman asked that people make sure that what they pass along on the list serve and social media be truthful.

· Mary Aleshire restated her desire that the WPNA scholarship ask applicants their citizenship status.

· Chris Kadas introduced himself as the Democratic Precinct Chari for precinct 133. His top goal is to get out the vote, and is looking for volunteers.

· Rick Krivoniak reminded everyone of the Mueller tower lighting ceremony on December 5th at John Gaines Park.

· Andy Sams announced that the Revitalization Committee was having a happy hour at Cenote on Tuesday the 14the at 5:30 said that financial aid workshops for college were happening at Reagan and across the city.
· Steve Speir announced a Code Next public forum from 3 to 5 PM on November 15 at the Memorial United Methodist Church.

· Martin Luecke asked for nominations for his meet your neighbor column in the Window on Windsor.

· Jeanette Swenson thanked the volunteers for It’s My Perk Day, who worked to clear the fences in Pomerleau Park, which increases safety by proving visibility. 
Minutes for October 14, 2017– Mary Alsehire asked that the minutes be corrected to show that she asked that scholarship applicants be asked their citizenship status. The minutes were approved as corrected.

Yard of the Month – Bob Wheeless and Daphne Jeffers of 1405 Ridgemont Dr were awarded a $50 gift certificate to Shoal Creek Nursery for their yard, which was on this year’s Master Gardeners’ Garden Tour.

Business Feature – Andy Means spoke on the upcoming opening of Hank’s, a coffee shop and restaurant in Windsor Village. It will open in mid-January, and will be family friendly. It will have a patio for kids, a drive through for coffee and pastries only, will offer vegetarian and gluten-free items, will have a liquor license to serve alcohol with food, and will feature occasional live music. 
Code Next – Brian Graham said that there are three main questions to address under the current Code Next proposal: what type of zoning will be implemented, how much density it will allow, and how does the group feel about it. The Contact Team recommended a single zone for all of the single family residential properties in the neighborhood – R3B. Under R3B, the minimum lot width would go from 50’ to 45’, with single family houses, duplexes, and up to a single ADU would be allowed. The Contact Team also recommended that the driving oriented use be removed from the lot at 51st and Stratford, and that a height limit of 45’ be set for the first 100’ along the west side of Cameron Rd. The Contact Team wanted a consensus on the proposal, and it passed unanimously. Brian moved that the Neighborhood Association support the three Contact Team recommendations, and that the vote require a 2/3rds vote to pass. The motion passed with more than a 2/3rds supermajority.  

Neighborhood Partnering Program Grant – Rodney Ahart said that the Beautification Committee was working on a master plan for the grant. Phase 1 is to establish gateway signage at the entrances to the neighborhood, and to landscape the six proposed medians on Berkman. He will get input on the design of the signs on Survey Monkey and at the Neighborhood Association holiday party. The signs will be either 6’ X 6’, or 6’ long X 3’ tall. Martin Luecke offered to help build them. Rodney also reminded the attendees of a cleanup on Berkman on November 18 from 8AM – 10AM. 
Budget Proposal and Treasurer’s Report - Meg Brooks presented a proposed budget for 2018. She said that the scholarship fund had gotten $1000 from the pancake breakfast at the Mennonite Church, as well as $143 from the Hope Lutheran Fall Festival. The fund currently has $5,567. In the proposed budget, there is an increase for printing costs for the newsletter and for making copies for the meetings. A decrease is budgeted for beautification and parks since they did not spend their entire budget this year. Funding from memberships and sponsorships was projected to increase, with slightly higher sponsorship rates to be charged for Window on Windsor. $6,657 was projected to carry over from 2017 to 2018. Meg was asked about spending $60 a year for banking at Frost Bank, which she explained provides access to deposited checks and only charges $5 for returned checks. Mark Boyden moved to approve the budget as presented. The budget passed unanimously.
Officer Elections – All current officers (Meghan Dougherty, President; Dan Strub, Vice President; Emily Vitris, Secretary; Meg Brooks, Treasurer; and Brian Graham, ANC Delegate) were nominated to serve another term, and were re-elected as a slate.
ANC Update – Brian Graham reported that The ANC has yet to make a decision on their proposed bylaws change. The incoming ANC president Jeff Jacks will attend the next WPNA Executive Committee meeting.
Adjourn – The meeting was adjourned at 11:55 am.
